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Our November club meeting will be held on November 5 at 9:30 AM on Zoom.  You will receive 
an email invitation to the meeting from Carolyn Kopper, on Wednesday before the Thursday 
meeting.  If you have not had the fun of using Zoom and would like some help to practice you can 
call Chris Sanderson at (858) 442-1834 or Carolyn Kopper at (949) 235-0842. 
 
The Kneedlers and Hookers group meets on Tuesdays at 2:00. All knitters and crocheters are welcome to join 
in on Zoom. Please contact Marylu Belisle via email to mlubelisle@icloud.com for instructions. Marylu is now 
custodian of donated yarn.  She’d be happy to send you information and/or pictures if you are looking for yarn 
for your next project.  Or, let her know if you’d like to come and search through the bins.  (952) 454-1931 

The Friday afternoon group  Zooms every Friday at noon for 40 minutes.  If you would like an invitation to 
that meeting send an email to SharonPhilippe@ymail.com.  She will reply to your email to let you know that 
she has added you to the invitation list. 
 
Fabric from the clubhouse now resides in Sharon’s garage. Give her a call if you need to look for anything, 
(760) 500-3086. 
 
 

New Members Spotlight  
 

Karen Henschell - Karen has lived in Ocean Hills for 10 years or so. In the pre-Covid days, you probably saw 
her frequently at the Clubhouse. Her interests include torchwork with glass, sculpture, silversmithing and 
origami, among others. A very talented artist. Fortunately for us, the Art room is closed, and therefore the kiln is 
unavailable, making many of her regular activities undoable. When the need for masks arose, she bought a 
sewing machine thinking she might as well learn how to do it. And that's her spirit. She loves learning and 
creating. Since the mask projects, she's made a magazine holder, a purse and a hold-all bucket. She has more 
projects on the drawing board and is looking forward to the inspiration and fellowship of our club. 
 
Nancy Hansen - Nancy moved in April from Lake Arrowhead. She's a retired teacher and has had a long love 
affair with quilting. She has relocated over the years of her retirement to stay close to her grand children, always 
hooking up with the local quilt guild. She enjoys the nice people and gets extra pleasure from philanthropic 
giving. She's a Road to California regular. Even has a 'Road jar' in her sewing room to accumulate savings for 



the next convention's expenses. She's looking forward to playing golf when her back is feeling stronger and has 
been swimming, so she's been able to avail herself of some of our other activities here. Quilting is her main 
thing and even if the children move again, she might just stay here for a while. We hope so! 
 

 
 

 
Betty Ruehle  4 Vicki Greene  17                Barbara Ott  21 
La Vergne Brown  7 Karen Nelson  19       Bonnie Krichbaum  27 
Marilyn Milligan  8 
Linda Griffith  10 

Sharon Phillippe  19 Debbie Machnick  29 

 
 
Sewing Tip: Threading a Needle 

from The American Sewing Guild. 

Since the eye of a needle is punched by machine, thread will always pass through 

the eye easier when it's passed from the "top" side of where the hole was punched. 

If you're having a difficult time threading a needle, turn it over and thread it 

from the other side. 

 
 
  

SUNSHINE 

If you know of anyone with the need for a sunshine card, please call or email our Sunshine girl 
Bunny – 760-732-0711 or bjquint@cox.net 
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